
Saint Mark’s Vestry Meeting 
August 3, 2021 

7:00 PM 
Saint Mark’s Canterbury Center and Zoom 

 
Members Present:  Senior Warden Mark Drew, Junior Warden Leslie Winters, Treasurer Phil 
Glandon, Bill Mayr, Marilyn Karl, Jay Iams, Cheryl Boop, Julia Johnson-Davis, Sam Slee 
 
Guests Present:  The Rector Elect, Vicki Zust 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7 PM by Mark Drew.  The meeting was opened with a prayer 
by Vicki Zust. 
 
Reports: 
 
Rector’s report:  Vicki gave an update on her schedule for relocation to Columbus and Saint 
Marks. She is looking forward to her arrival on September 1st. She will be available on a limited 
basis,. to assist with parish needs during the month of August. She is now able to access the 
rector@saintmarkscolumbus.org email address and will be checking it frequently.  
 
Senior Warden’s Report: Attached to the agenda, no discussion 
 
Junior Warden’s Report: Attached to the agenda, no discussion 
 
Outreach and Formation reports: Attached to the agenda, no discussion 
 
On the calendar: 
 
Mark reviewed upcoming events on the calendar 

Saturday, August 28, Saint Marks hosts the Diocesan Council meeting 
Sunday, September 5th, Vicki’s first Sunday at Saint Marks, a welcome reception will 
follow the service 
Monday, September 6th, the Labor Neighbor Day Bake Sale 
Saturday, September 11th, 20th Anniversary of 9/11 Remembrance Prayer Vigil 
Sunday, September 12th, Start up Sunday and Ministry Fair 
Saturday, November 6th, Vestry Retreat 
November 13th- Diocesan Convention 
 
 

Discussion Items 
 

1. Formation Update 
Vicki indicated she met with the Formation teams, children, youth and adult, about the 
upcoming year. They prepared a formation survey to see what the parish wants 



presented as well as the best formats and times. The congregation will be encouraged 
to take the survey over the next few weeks. 
 

2. Stewardship Campaign 
Julia indicated the team had met with the former chair of the Stewardship Campaign, 
Jay Wilcox. He turned over his notebook which was very complete and laid out a 
roadmap for the current team. Cheryl shared the Diocese’s theme for this year. Julia 
indicated there would be a meeting next week to begin the process of making decisions 
for the dates of the campaign as well as format issues. 
 

3. Proposal to Publish Vestry Agenda Minutes 
 
Mark brought forward a proposal to publish the Vestry minutes so that the congregation 
is able to read what the Vestry is doing. There was unanimous support for the proposal. 
The decision was made to start with the July minutes as that was the month being 
approved at this meeting. 
 
Following a motion and second, the proposal was adopted. 
 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM. 


